
 

 

 
 

 

South Dakota Board of Barber Examiners 

Notice of Public Hearing to Adopt Rules 

 

A public hearing will be held in via teleconference, on October 21, 2019, at 10:00 am CDT, to consider 

the adoption and amendment of proposed rules numbered 

 

§§ 20:39:02:01, 20:39:02:02, 20:39:02:03, 20:39:02:04, 20:39:03:01, 20:39:03:01.01, 

20:39:03:02, 20:39:03:03, 20:39:03:04, 20:39:03:05 and, 20:39:03:06 inclusive. 
 

The effect of the rules will be to update language to current nationally recognized terminology, update 

safety and infection control requirements, add blood exposure procedures, update rules that affect barber 

schools, including instructor to student ratio, allow for substitute instructors, establish equipment 

requirements, change board approval of a school from accreditation to school license, establish the 

number of hours barber students must spend in classrooms, demonstrations and practice before 

performing service on a client. 

 

The reason for adopting the proposed rules is to update language, modify safety and infection control 

requirements, allow barber schools to meet the rules for operation of a school and education of barber 

students. 

 

Persons interested in presenting data, opinions, and arguments for or against the proposed rules may 

appear in-person at the hearing or mail them to South Dakota Board of Barber Examiners, 500 E Capitol 

Ave, Pierre, SD 57501. Material sent by mail must reach the Board of Barber Examiners by October 16, 

2019, to be considered. 

 

After the public hearing, the Board of Barber Examiners will consider all written and oral comments it 

receives on the proposed rules. The Board of Barber Examiners may modify or amend a proposed rule at 

that time to include or exclude matters that are described in this notice. 

 

This hearing will be held via teleconference. The public can access the meeting by calling: toll free 1-

866-410-8397 and enter the conference code 5816742095. Interested individuals may attend the hearing 

in person at the South Dakota Board of Barber Examiners office located at 221 W Capitol Ave, Suite 

101, Pierre, South Dakota. 

 

For Persons with Disabilities: If you wish to attend this hearing in person, please contact the South 

Dakota Board of Barber Examiners at least 48 business hours before the public hearing if you have 

special needs for which special arrangements can be made by calling 605-773-6193. 

 

Copies of the proposed rules may be obtained without charge from: 

   South Dakota Board of Barber Examiners 

   221 W Capitol Ave Ste 101 

   Pierre SD  57501 

 

Published at the approximate cost of $________. 

 


